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February 24, 2010 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters: 
 
Greetings of Peace! 
 
We are pleased to inform you that a 12-man Witnessing Team which will go around the Philippines has been 
organized recently at the National Headquarters. Dubbed as “True Owners of Philippine Providence” (TOPP), 
this team will be travelling around the country to reach out to brothers and sisters in  order to bring them to our 
fold, teach them the Divine Principle and let them understand Heavenly Father’s and True Parents’ hearts.  
 
Our national goal until 2011 is to raise up 120,000 new members in order to prepare for the establishment of 
Cheon Il Guk in our country. This witnessing team (TOPP) will focus on this undertaking and create a great 
momentum for the expansion of membership in the Philippines. The massive witnessing campaign has now 
started at the National Headquarters and soon enough, our mobile witnessing team will be off to different places 
to start their mission. 
 
In this connection, we would like you to invite your relatives to attend our Two-Day DP Seminar in your 
hometown or provinces as seen on our attached schedule. We are asking a registration fee of P50. 00/person to 
cover for the meal/snacks.  
 
We are also knocking at your generous hearts to support the activities of our witnessing team. Your cash and in 
kind donations will surely help sustain our endeavors. 
 
Attached are our schedule and our monthly budget for the activities of TOPP and our initial budget for 
mobilization (Please see attachment.) 
 
You may send your donations to the following bank information: 

Account No.:   6856-0897-95 
 Account Name: Maria Lourdes T. Saya-ang and/or Rotsen Regaspi 
 Bank Name:   Bank of the Philippine Islands 
 Branch:             Timog Ave, Quezon City 
 Swift Code:      BOPIPHMM 
 
 
We trust that you will offer your valuable contribution for this important and providential project.  
 
Thank you very much and we look forward to your favorable reply.  
 
Sincerely yours, 

 
 

Mrs. Marietes Sato 
                                                                                                                        Noted By: 
                                                                                                                                                 
  

Asst. Nat’l Director for Witnessing 
 UM- Philippines 
 

VP- Admin. UM- Philippines 
 Director- Witnessing Department 
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Engr. Rolando C. Basuil, Jr. 
National Leader, UM- Philippines 

Dr. Shirley N. Vergara 
 


